Minutes of the Building Committee Meeting held at Limestone Community High School, District 310, on Tuesday, October 1, 2019 at 6:00 PM.

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM.

Committee Members Present: Mr. Shawn Bryan and Mr. Jim Zachman

Absent: Mr. Jeffrey Chiaravalle.

Administrators Present: Dr. Allan Gresham and Mr. Rusty Russell

Dr. Gresham informed the Committee that the Cafeteria Tables have been approved by the Board of Education and ordered. The new tables should be delivered in November.

Dr. Gresham informed the Committee the Cafeteria Curtains have been approved by the Board of Education and ordered. The installation of the blinds should be completed by the end of the month.

Dr. Gresham informed the Committee the Room 94 A / B Divider Curtain has been approved by the Board of Education and ordered. The Installation of the new divider curtain should be completed either over Spring Break or the summer.

Dr. Gresham informed the Committee the Office Carpet has been approved by the Board of Education and ordered. The installation plan is to do the Principal's Office over Christmas Break, the Deans / Guidance Office over Spring Break and the Business Office and Board of Education Room over the summer.

Dr. Gresham informed the Committee the IT Hall Locker Replacement has been approved by the Board of Education and ordered. The Installation of our new lockers is to take place over Christmas Break.

Dr. Gresham shared with the Committee Mrs. Boulton has submitted her request to me for our new choral risers. I am presenting this item to the Building Committee this evening for its discussion and potential recommendation to the Board of Education for approval at our October 22nd meeting.

Dr. Gresham shared with the Committee that quotes for the Classroom Painting project will be sought in January / February for painting to be completed this summer. Dr. Gresham shared with the Committee we are in the process of making plans for how to best and most efficiently complete this project.

Dr. Gresham shared with the Committee the Air Quality Testing has been completed and I am expecting a finalized report from Environmental Consultants any day which I will share with the Board of Education. I expect the Report to show no immediate issues with our indoor air quality and no mitigation required at this time.

Dr. Gresham and the Building Committee then continued discussions on potential projects utilizing funds from the Peoria County School Facility Sales Tax. They reviewed previously

identified projects as well as identified a few projects for which more information will be gathered. These projects include Main Gym Trophy Case Update, Board of Education Room Update, and Perimeter Fencing Replacement Project.

Non Agenda:

None.

Meeting adjourned at 6:50 PM.

Mr. Shawn Bryan, Chairperson

ATTEST:

Mr. Jim **Z**achman